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$1,939,576
TOTAL RAISED 		
IN FY 2020

$298,504
HELPING HANDS

$497,246
LAKEVIEW 
CENTER

$95,019
WOMEN’S 
SERVICES

$157,240
FAITH HEALTH 	
NETWORK

$29,399
OTHER GIFTS

$407,415
COVID-19

$74,440
HEART/TRAUMA

55,997
SPEECH & 
HEARING

$23,862
VOLUNTEER 	
SERVICES

$300,454
GREATEST NEED
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OUR IMPACT
Snapshot of Funds

OUR MISSION of helping people throughout life’s journey is what drives us to make an 
impact on the community by supporting Baptist Health Care. The snapshot of funds above 
details the donations made in 2020 and demonstrates our commitment to Baptist Health 

Care and the many services it provides.
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Dear Friends,

This year has been an especially challenging year for us all as unprecedented moments and times of 
uncertainty seemed to define most of 2020. As we reflect upon the past year, we are reminded that 
with your strong and continued support in so many ways, we were able to continue to further our 
important Mission of helping people throughout life’s journey. 

We are incredibly grateful for the outpouring of encouraging messages and offers to support 
Baptist Health Care and our team members through the COVID-19 pandemic. We are thankful for 
your support and the thoughtfulness of our community for our organization.

We would not be able to advance on our journey without you — our loyal past donors and our 
growing new generation of supporters. Thanks to our generous partners and overwhelming 
charitable gifts from our community, 2020 has been quite a remarkable year for the Baptist Health 
Care Foundation. Despite the many challenges that were faced, together, we made incredible 
impacts on our community’s only locally owned, not-for-profit health and human services system.

Your gifts to the Foundation, regardless of size, make a significant difference in the lives of 
the individuals and families we serve, ultimately improving our community. The Foundation 
remains committed to be a catalyst for the future of Baptist Health Care. On behalf of our entire 
organization, thank you. We are humbled by your support.

Our 2020 Impact Report highlights several areas of the Foundation’s contributions in the last fiscal 
year. These areas include — our COVID-19 relief efforts, as well as the community’s support of 
Baptist during the height of the pandemic; the Faith Health Network of Baptist; the Women’s Board 
of the Foundation; our Helping Hands team member giving program; and multiple Baptist Health 
Care, Lakeview Center and FamiliesFirst Network initiatives.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank our Foundation board members for their guidance, 
participation and unwavering support. These individuals are an essential component to the success 
of the Foundation, and we are thankful for their dedication to our organization.

To you, our friends, thank you again for the tremendous outpouring of support you have shared with 
us. We are honored to serve you. 

With gratitude,

KC Gartman
Chief Development Officer
Baptist Health Care 

T R A N S F O R M I N G
B A P T I S T f o r  t h e F U T U R EF U T U R E
T R A N S F O R M I N G
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LETTER FROM 

THE CHIEF DEVELOPMENT OFFICER
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T R A N S F O R M I N G
B A P T I S T f o r  t h e F U T U R EF U T U R E
T R A N S F O R M I N G
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A NEW CAMPUS 
TO SERVE THE COMMUNITY FOR GENERATIONS TO COME
Continuing our founders’ bold vision and legacy, Baptist is transforming care in our community to improve the 
quality of life for generations to come. Our new health campus at the corner of Brent Lane and I-110 will bring a 
modern and more accessible approach to health care to our region. 

This new 57-acre, centrally located campus is being designed to be a calm, peaceful, patient-centered 
environment of care for those we serve. An innovative, convenient, safe and compassionate place to provide 
and receive care, the new campus will incorporate modern efficiencies in a healing environment. We expect to 
open this new campus in the fall of 2023.

Visit eBaptistHealthCare.org for future updates about this transformation.

LETTER FROM 

THE CHIEF DEVELOPMENT OFFICER
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On March 4, Baptist Hospital received the first COVID-positive patient into our care. It was the first confirmed positive case 
in our community and the fourth in the state of Florida. At the time, no one could imagine how COVID-19 would come to 
impact our communities, our organizations, our front-line clinicians and our entire team of 7,300 team members across the 
country. 

As our team quickly stepped up to provide unprecedented care for our communities, our communities quickly stepped up 
to care for our team members in return. The Foundation team took the lead in managing and coordinating the many giving 
efforts from generous donors including countless messages of support, monetary contributions and in-kind donations.

Since the beginning of the pandemic in March, the Foundation received more than $164,608 for in-kind donations of food, 
goods and equipment, as well as $42,807 in cash donations. These donations have positively impacted team members and 
departments across our organization.

The Foundation created a COVID-19 Response Fund to provide emergency funding to support Baptist Health Care’s 
highest priorities in the COVID-19 response efforts.

COVID-19 Response Fund 
•	 Expand isolation areas within our hospitals and create 

negative pressure rooms – This eliminates the risk of 
recirculated air from infected patient rooms.

•	 COVID-19 detection kits – These help identify positive 
cases in our community. 

•	 N95 respirators – These protect team members working 
directly with COVID-19 patients. They offer more 
protection than a surgical mask as it can filter out both 
large and small particles when the health care worker 
inhales.

•	 Protective gowns – These reduce the spread of droplets 
or other body fluids to the health care workers’ skin and 
clothing and hence reduce the risk of secondary spread.

•	 Team member emergency assistance – This provides 
financial support to Baptist team members who have 
been impacted by COVID-19.

In-Kind Donations and Gestures 	
of Kindness
•	 Personal protective equipment (PPE) such as 

hand-sewn masks and gowns, sterile gloves, shoe 
covers, coveralls, caps, N95 respirators, face shields, 
safety glasses and ear saver clips

•	 Cleaning supplies including disinfecting wipes, 
hand sanitizers and soap

•	 Donated meals, snacks, drinks, care packages and 
flowers for our weary front-line team members

•	 Prayer caravans in our parking lots blessing our 
team members as they care for those infected with 
the virus

COVID-19 PHILANTHROPIC EFFORTS 

Casino Royale
Following Baptist’s internal policy to cancel most in-person 
events and meetings for the remainder of the year due to 
COVID-19 precautionary measures, the Foundation made 
the tough decision to cancel our annual Casino Royale gala 
this year. Many of our generous donors and sponsors opted 
to transition their sponsorship to a direct donation to our 
COVID-19 Response Fund. As a result, the Foundation donated 
$200,000 from Casino Royale donations back to Baptist in 
support of COVID-19 response efforts.
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Brigid’s Story
Brigid Quinn captured the hearts of many across the country, especially ours. The 10-year-old from Georgia, who 
hand makes her own unique bracelets, made it her mission to send these special gifts to at least one hospital in 
every state to support front-line health care workers. We were honored that she selected Baptist Hospital as a 
recipient. These bracelets brought many smiles to our team members working in the COVID-19 unit. Her inspiring 
story was also featured on NBC Nightly News Kids’ Edition.
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FAITH HEALTH NETWORK 

The Faith Health Network (FHN) is a program of Baptist Health 
Care that serves as a bridge between community health care 
resources and local congregations. Through this partnership, 
community members are provided a network of health care 
support by fostering personal relationships using volunteer 
congregational liaisons and dedicated health care navigators. 
Since the program began in November 2017, 66 congregations 
have joined as members of FHN, with several more on the 		
waiting list. The FHN receives funding through the Foundation 
from Florida Blue Foundation, Cigna Worlds of Possibilities and 
the Hollinger Charitable Foundation.

Social, spiritual bonds are often linked to a better well-being, and 
a sense of faith and community can improve emotional health. 
The FHN works with the congregations to provide access to 
education and preventive medicine through health screenings, 
health education, assistance accessing the right clinic or physician 
for specific health needs, mental health resources and advocacy. 
Should there be a need to come to the hospital, FHN can provide a 
network of aftercare support following an illness or treatment of a 
medical condition. The goal is to ensure that FHN members enter 
the system at the right place, at the right time, for the right reason, 
and understand that they are not alone.

At the beginning of the COVID-19 pandemic, the FHN team had 
to reevaluate processes and deliverables of the program, as 
all in-person meetings and gatherings were canceled for the 
remainder of the year. Nevertheless, they continue to support 
church members during a time of a community-heightened state 
of fear and concern. These ideas were centered around navigating, 
advocating and educating to ensure that clergy and members 
continue to receive the services 
provided by the FHN. 
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Despite COVID-19 fears, churches are 
more interested than ever in becoming 
active members of the FHN. Many 
pastors have described the network as 
an extension of their ministries. Even 
though the FHN program is geared 
toward churches, its services are 
available to everyone, including ongoing 
Zoom webinars on various health topics such as heart 
disease, nutrition, stress management and self-care.

The Faith Health Network supported local congregations 
during the pandemic in a number of ways.

	 They provided resources such as 
5,600 resource guides, 31,765 masks 
distributed to 66 congregations, 36 
congregation reopening kits, sign-in 
sheets to help with contact tracing, 
thermometers, social distancing floor 
stickers, COVID-19 safety information,  
signs and gloves.

	 They partnered with the National 
Association for the Advancement of 
Colored People  to provide Escambia 
County Area Transit with 2,500 
care packages to be used in their 
Paratransit Services Program. This 
program provides transportation to the 
disadvantaged and most vulnerable 
populations.

	 With the quick changes to BHC’s 
visitation policy, FHN immediately 
notified the pastors and liaisons on 
the new inpatient process going 
forward, which consisted of telephonic 
navigation.

	 They conducted Zoom meetings that 
encouraged ministry leaders to protect 
the vulnerable and remember the lonely. 
Telephone calls and letter writing were 
used for communication as the more 
seasoned population may not be tech 
savvy.

	 They encouraged congregations to 
move to digital platforms and be 
creative. 

	 The FHN team served as technical 
assistance agents for smaller 
congregations, educating them on 
how to use Zoom, YouTube and 
Facebook to engage with their 
members.

	 They asked congregations to 
communicate with hope, only 
using facts.  

	 They communicated out CDC 
guidance to make sure all pastors 
were equipped with consistent 
messaging.  

	 They created a reopening guild and 
encouraged them to conduct a survey 
to help make the decision about 
reopening. 
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HELPING HANDS – ALL IN FOR BAPTIST HEALTH CARE

Team members of Baptist Health Care, Lakeview 
Center and Global Connections to Employment 
are among the most generous individuals to the 
Foundation, contributing more than $298,504 in 
the last fiscal year. This year, in support of COVID-19 
team member assistance and hurricanes Laura and 
Sally relief support, external donors contributed an 
additional $44,247 to the Helping Hands Fund. The 
Foundation’s Leadership Giving Society, comprised of 
team members who contribute $500 or more a year, 
also voted to donate $25,000 to support hurricane 
relief for team members, half of its annual contribution 
to support Baptist. Donations to the Helping Hands 
Fund financially impact three focus areas: assisting 
team members and their families directly, giving back 
to our communities and supporting our organizational 
Mission of helping people throughout life’s journey.

In addition, Chautauqua Healthcare Services (CHCS), 
based in Defuniak Springs, Florida, recently became 
an affiliate of Lakeview Center. CHCS had a program 
similar to Helping Hands that provided financial 
assistance to team members in time of need. Funds 
in the amount of $17,238 were transferred to the 
Foundation and were designated for emergency 
assistance for CHCS team members. 

 

Five days, five months, and even five years from now, we and our 
community will look back on this time and reflect that not only 
did we have a pandemic, but we also had a hurricane. Here at 

Baptist, not only did we live through both, we led through both. 
Thank you for all you are doing to serve through these very difficult 

circumstances. Thank you for helping us live out our Vision and 
Mission when our community needs us most. 

— Mark Faulkner

TEAM MEMBER IMPACT
•	 Emergency Assistance 
	 $177,678 to support team members through 

catastrophic events

•  Hurricane Assistance
		 $94,500 included in emergency assistance 

•	 Holiday Food Assistance
	 119 team members 

•	 Educational Scholarships
	 38 awarded

•	 Adoption/Foster Care Assistance
	 10 team members

COMMUNITY IMPACT
•	 C.A. Weis Elementary School 
	 550 students enjoyed Christmas gifts. 

•	 Mission Trips
	 One mission trip funded (Missions were impacted 

this year by COVID-19.)

•	 United Way of West Florida 
	 35 programs at 31 local agencies received 

funding.

•	 Global Connections to Employment
	 Additional $5,000 went toward Hurricane Laura 

relief.  

ORGANIZATIONAL IMPACT
•	 Mini-Grants Program
	  22 mini-grants were awarded system-wide.
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COVID-19 and Hurricane Relief
This year proved to be an especially tough year for everyone as news of a 
global pandemic spread, safety measures and guidelines were implemented, 
school cancellations began, telecommuting was set up, and fear and anxiety 
set in. Team members began experiencing the impacts of COVID-19. Some 
were furloughed or lost hours due to office closures. Some had immediate family members that 
became sick, and they needed to care for them. Some became sick themselves and were hospitalized or had to 
quarantine away from family members. Some experienced burnout and mental health fatigue from constantly 
serving on the front lines of the pandemic. All of this occurred while missing days, weeks and, in some cases, 
months of work with not enough paid time off to cover their days away. 

Helping Hands emergency assistance provided more than $21,000 in financial assistance to team members 
impacted by COVID-19.

COVID-19 Emergency Assistance
On July 7, 2020, a Lakeview Center team member received a positive test result for COVID-19. So many questions 
and emotions came to mind: frustration, fear of infecting older family members, stress. One family member 
especially was vulnerable due to undergoing cancer treatments.

Thankfully, I work for an organization that helped me absorb a great deal of the stress. The 
Helping Hands emergency assistance program of the BHC Foundation arranged a safe space 
for me to stay during the required period of isolation. Without this assistance, I would have 
put my entire family at risk. In addition to a prayer of deep gratitude, I pray that everyone 

continues to be diligent to stay safe and to keep hope alive.

“The hope that Helping Hands gave me is something that I have chosen to pass along, so I 
submitted my own pledge card to be a Helping Hands donor for when someone else needs it.

— Lakeview Center team member

Hurricane Assistance
In addition to COVID-19 impacts, the Gulf Coast was hit by two back-to-back hurricanes this year. Hurricane 
Laura made landfall near Cameron, Louisiana, as a strong Category 4 storm on Aug. 27, impacting several of our 
Global Connections to Employment (GCE) team members working at Polk Air Force Base, located near Leesville, 
Louisiana. In addition to a direct $5,000 donation from Helping Hands to GCE, the Foundation provided $16,500 
in financial emergency assistance to impacted team members.

Less than a month later on Sept. 16, Hurricane Sally surprised the area with a Category 3 storm that devastated 
Escambia and Santa Rosa counties in Florida and Baldwin County in Alabama, impacting hundreds of team 
members. Homes were covered with heavy flood waters and destroyed from the inside out. People were evacuated 
from their homes, leaving everything behind. Vehicles were swept up in rising waters, flooded and totaled. Trees 
were split, fallen or completely torn from the earth. Roofs were ripped off, causing extensive water damage and 
ruin. Debris was strewn and scattered throughout neighborhoods. Power lines were down causing outages for 
days, those affected losing all frozen and refrigerated food items. The Pensacola Bay Bridge was ripped apart 
beyond easy repair, leaving team members who travel across county lines in a bind, adding longer travel times, 
potential toll charges and congested traffic to their extended work commute.
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C.A. Weis Elementary School 
For more than 15 years, Baptist has partnered with local 
community school C.A. Weis Elementary to bring the joy and 
excitement of Christmas to nearly 550 students. Many of these 
children and their families face challenges in their daily lives, 
and through this annual event, Baptist shows how much their 
community cares about them. Departments system-wide sign up 
to volunteer to adopt classrooms, teachers provide the students’ 
wish lists, and then Baptist team members provide each student 
with gifts, snacks, games and crafts during a Christmas classroom 
celebration. Santa Claus arrives via a helicopter, greeting each child 
and visiting all classrooms.

In the weeks following Hurricane Sally, Helping Hands provided more than $78,000 in financial emergency 
assistance to support team members impacted by the storm. 

For one team member, the strong winds and heavy rain battered her home, causing significant water damage 
that ruined the floors, insulation, sheetrock and ceiling. Water from the leaking roof caused parts of the ceiling 
to cave in. Fences in both the front and back yard were destroyed. Even with homeowner’s insurance, large 
deductibles for repairs still caused financial strain. 

I am never one to ask for help, so this was a huge step for me to even apply. I’ve always 
pushed myself to get through anything. I’ve learned as a single mother with no help or 

income other than my own, sometimes it’s OK to ask for help. I love Baptist and our team — 
we are more than co-workers; it’s like family to me. Thank you truly and God bless!

— Baptist Hospital team member

Hurricane Assistance Provided To Team Members 

•	Deposit/first month rent for those displaced

•	Payments of bills to offset home/roof repairs

•	Car repairs due to flooding

•	Food assistance

Photos reflect 
2019 event.
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Andrews Pelvic Floor Rehabilitation Program
Andrews Institute Rehabilitation, Bear Levin Studer 
YMCA

Andrews Pelvic Floor Rehabilitation Program
Andrews Institute Rehabilitation, Andrews Institute 
– Westside

Dry Needling Certification
Andrews Institute Rehabilitation, Gulf Breeze 
Hospital

Dry Needling Services
Andrews Institute Rehabilitation, Jay Hospital

Vestibular/Concussion Education for Physical 
Therapists
Andrews Institute Rehabilitation, Baptist Medical 
Park – Nine Mile

Breast Center Nurse Education
Baptist Health Care Breast Centers

Certified Emergency Nurse Review Course
Baptist Health Care Emergency Services

Case Management Clothes Closet
Baptist Hospital

Case Management Conference Tuition
Baptist Hospital

Childbirth Education Classes
Baptist Hospital Obstetrics 

Safe Sleep Initiative
Baptist Hospital Obstetrics

Scholarships for Trauma Care After Resuscitation 
Course
Baptist Hospital Trauma Services

Joint Replacement Patient Engagement & 
Education
Baptist and Gulf Breeze Hospital Orthopedic 
Services

Perioperative Certification
Baptist and Gulf Breeze Hospital Surgical Services

Outdoor Patient Enhancement Area
Behavioral Medicine Center

Psychiatric Mental Health R.N. Board Certification
Behavioral Medicine Center

International Board of Heart Rhythm Examiners 
Certification/Certified Cardiac Device Specialist 
Exam
Baptist Heart & Vascular Institute

Kin Caregiver Licensing Assistance
FamiliesFirst Network Kin Caregiver Unit

Ultrasound Registry
Gulf Breeze Hospital Ultrasound

Cambro Delivery Cart
Global Connections to Employment Food Services

Table Mixer with Stand
Global Connections to Employment Food Services

Psychosocial Rehabilitation Support
Lakeview Center Residential Lodges

HELP ING  HANDS 
AND LEADERSHIP  G IV ING  SOC IETY

2 02 0  M I N I - G R A N T S  AWA R D E E S
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BREAST CANCER AWARENESS

Bras Across the Bridge and Mammogram Fund
Prior to the pandemic, the 10th annual Bras Across the Bridge held 
on October 5, 2019 raised more than $43,000 for the Foundation’s 
Mammogram Fund, which provides mammograms for uninsured 	
women in our community, as well as support education and awareness 
for early detection. 

Nearly 500 new bras were donated by Bras Across 
the Bridge participants. The Foundation donated 
these bras to several local organizations that help 
women and girls in need including Pathways for 
Change, Opening Doors of Northwest Florida, 
Suit Yourself of United Methodist Church and 
Warrington Elementary and Middle Schools.



 	 Baptist Health Care Foundation 2020 Impact Report   •   BaptistHealthCareFoundation.org
14

Survivor’s Perspective

The Pensacola Interstate Fair invited Baptist to 
be the community partner in support of Breast 
Cancer Awareness Month. The Fair donated $10,000 
from a portion of Pink Night’s ticket sales to the 
Mammogram Fund.

Pensacola Breast Cancer Association 
is a nonprofit organization whose 
mission is to raise money for education, 
screening and diagnosis of breast 
cancer in the Florida Panhandle 
indigent and under-insured patient 
population. This year, they donated 
a record $30,000 to support our 
Mammogram Fund.

The Pink Pirates of Navarre is 
a nonprofit group dedicated 
to raising money to donate 
to area hospitals to help fund 
free mammograms for those 
who cannot afford one on 
their own. This year, they 
donated a record $25,000 to 
our Mammogram Fund.

My breast cancer was caught very early. I felt the lump, and I let it go 
for a couple months because I’ve had lumps before. Something told 
me, go have it checked. After having it checked, they told me it was 
Stage 1. It was just a half-inch lump and a half-inch lymph node. I would 
tell other women who cannot afford the mammogram, just call Baptist. 
They saved my life. It’s a very good program. Just don’t be afraid.

— Cindy, a breast cancer survivor who began her breast cancer journey with a 
mammogram provided through the Foundation’s Mammogram Fund
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WOMEN’S BOARD OF BAPTIST HEALTH CARE FOUNDATION 

Established in 1976, the Women’s Board of Baptist Health Care Foundation provides consistent 
support for the community through its commitment to health care initiatives. The Women’s Board 
has raised more than $2.5 million in support of various health care programs at Baptist Health 
Care and Lakeview Center. Through their efforts, the Women’s Board volunteers have helped our 
organization make a difference in the lives of thousands in our community, assuring that access 
to the very best in health care and human services is available to all.

Membership for the Women’s Board is open to any woman who is interested in serving her 
community. Membership meetings are held quarterly and provide members an opportunity 
to meet new friends, get the latest news on Baptist Health Care and learn through fun and 
educational programs. In addition to the quarterly meetings, the board hosts Women’s Night 
Out events to engage its membership.

The Women’s Board has raised funds for programs and projects for multiple departments within 
the organization including cancer, heart & vascular, women’s health, Lakeview Center Children’s 
Services, palliative care, FamiliesFirst Network of Lakeview Center and The Meridan at Lakeview 
Center. 

Through hundreds of women and thousands of volunteer hours in service more than 40 years, our community 
members have access to better health care and quality of life.

In Memoriam 
Founding Women’s Board member Jane Noonan Pace chaired the 
first meeting as president with 25 ladies in attendance. Her vision 
and passion paved the way for years of success, creating lasting 
impact on our organization and communities. The Women’s Board 
will remain committed to carrying out her legacy for many years to 
come. The Foundation will forever be grateful for her commitment, 
passion and dedication. 
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Stepping Out in Style Fashion Show Proceeds Build New Playground
The 43rd annual Stepping Out in Style Fashion Show, presented on October 24, 2019, by the Women’s Board of 
Baptist Health Care Foundation, raised more than $131,285 to build a new playground for the Autism Spectrum 
Disorder (ASD) Outpatient Services program at Lakeview Center.

The ASD Outpatient Services program assists families and children through the use of Applied Behavior Analysis by 
teaching adaptive living, communication, safety and social skills to children. This new playground provides a safe 
space that will allow children to put into practice the skills they are learning in a fun, therapeutic setting.

We are so thankful for our bright and colorful playground,” 
said Jessi Truett, director, Autism Spectrum Disorder 
Outpatient Services. “This playground has given us such 
a wonderful area to work with our families. The children 
are able to practice the skills they are acquiring with their 
families in a safe and beautiful area. Our work here just 
became even more fun with the help of the Women’s Board.
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MAJOR PROJECTS SUPPORTED 

The Foundation is proud to support Baptist Health Care in its Mission of helping people throughout life’s journey. 
Baptist continues to demonstrate its commitment to offering the most advanced treatment options, and the 
Foundation was able to support three major technology and equipment purchases to provide the highest-quality care 
to the patients we serve.

SCOUT® Technology – A Better Option for Breast Surgery
Baptist Hospital is the first hospital in Northwest Florida to adopt the SCOUT® wire-
free radar localization system to be used in certain breast cancer surgical 
procedures.

The SCOUT system eliminates the need to place a wire inside the breast 
to locate a tumor by using non-radioactive, radar technology to provide 
real-time surgical guidance during breast surgery. A reflector the size 
of a grain of rice is placed in the target tissue prior to the day of 
surgery. During surgery, real-time distance measurement guidance 
accurately detects the location of the reflector and the tumor to 
within one millimeter of accuracy.  

The ability to precisely locate tumors may increase the probability 
of complete cancer removal, reduce the likelihood of the need for 
follow-up surgery and may result in better cosmetic outcomes.

Stryker SPY Portable Handheld Imager for Surgery Assistance
The Stryker SPY Portable Handheld Imager helps clinicians with perfusion assessment, giving them an enhanced 
view while performing surgeries and procedures. It uses fluorescence imaging technology to provide real-time 
visualization to enhance the ability to assess intraoperative blood flow, tissue perfusion and anomalous anatomy. This 
high resolution, compact and lightweight device delivers a highly detailed image with realistic color reproduction that 
is easy for surgeons and clinicians to change visualization modes and focus, giving them a wide imaging control of 
viewing. This device is often used during gastrointestinal, plastic, reconstructive and micro surgeries. 
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3D Digital Mammography at Baptist 
Medical Park – Navarre
3D digital mammography is now available for patients at 
Baptist Medical Park – Navarre using the latest technology, 
Hologic Selenia Dimensions 3D. This new technology 
takes more precise and detailed images at various angles, 
which can be reconstructed to create a 3D view of the 
breast. This technology allows doctors to examine the inner 
architecture of the breast without distortion, which helps 
them see abnormalities earlier when breast cancer is most 
treatable.

The benefits of 3D breast imaging include improved 
accuracy and detection, clearer images that show 
structures in the breast and spatial relationship with 
surrounding tissue, the ability to detect breast cancer very 
early, quicker tomosynthesis scans and confidence to rule 
out cancer without recalling the patient for further study.

Patients living in the Navarre area that wanted 3D screening were having to go to 
the Gulf Breeze Hospital campus. When patients that had a screening mammogram 
were called back for additional mammogram imaging, the radiologists were ordering 

almost all of them as 3D, so they also had to go back to the Gulf Breeze Hospital 
campus for those exams. This is definitely a patient experience win! The team LOVES 

that they have the latest technology on the Navarre campus. Patients have told 
them they are glad we brought this technology to Navarre so they can have their 

mammograms close to home. 

— Vikki Jordan, Imaging Operations Manager
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LAKEVIEW CENTER 

Behavioral Health
The Foundation received nearly $300,000 from 
the Estate of Hazel Barnes to support behavioral 
health programs and services at Lakeview Center. 
Ms. Barnes’ son was treated at Lakeview for many 
years before he passed away. She was grateful for 
the compassionate care he received from our team 
and wanted her estate to go to the organization 
that provides behavioral health treatments and 
services for children, teens, adults and seniors. 

FamiliesFirst Network/
Operation Santa 
For nearly 22 years, community members, faith 
partners and our own team members have joined 
together to support FamilesFirst Network’s 
Operation Santa initiative to ensure the children 
in our care receive gifts during the holiday season. 
Christmas gifts were provided to nearly 2,200 
children in foster care, many of whom have 
experienced trauma, abuse and neglect. Thanks to 
our generous donors and sponsors, these children 
get to feel the joy and excitement of Christmas 
and know their community cares about them. 

Baptist Hospital critical care nurses participated in the 
“Nurses Giving Back – Change for Change” friendly unit 
competition to support children in foster care and raise 
money for FamiliesFirst Network adoption services.
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The Hollinger Awards are presented annually by the Baptist Health Care Foundation and are named in memory 
of Mr. and Mrs. Pick Hollinger. Long-time generous supporters of Baptist Health Care, Alberta and Pick Hollinger, 
demonstrated an outstanding commitment to improving the quality of life for those served at Baptist.

The awards are presented to individuals, families or organizations who have exhibited exceptional generosity and 
community leadership through gifts of their time and/or financial support to Baptist Health Care.

The 2019 Hollinger Award recipients were recognized at the Foundation’s Annual Meeting in November 2019. 

Pictured from left: Human Services Professional of the Year, Edna Williams; 
Health Care Professional of the Year, Tammie Stefanko; Lifetime Achievement, 
W. Luther Taylor; Volunteer of the Year, Edna Moore; Women’s Board Volunteer 
of the Year, Monica Sherman; Physician of the Year, Michael Dolister, M.D.

WANT TO HELP US HELP OTHERS?
With your support, we are changing and saving lives every day. Make a donation online 
at BaptistHealthCareFoundation.org or call 850.469.7906. 

Ways to Give

Donate Online
Supporting Baptist Health Care 
has never been easier, and we 
invite you to contribute in a 
way that is meaningful to you. 
Your gift may be designated 
toward a specific service area 
of your choice.

Honor Someone Special
Tribute gifts are a thoughtful 
and heartfelt way to honor 
and recognize the life of a 
relative, friend, caregiver, 
community member or loved 
one. 

Estate and Planned Giving
Making your planned gift can be 
a rewarding and meaningful way 
to contribute to the future of 
health care and human services 
programs. You can create a 
legacy by making a planned 
gift to support a program of 
significance to you.

HOLLINGER AWARDS
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